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Mechanicsville Civic Associations Minutes  

January 7, 2019 

Meeting was called to order by President Dr. Jane Ridley at 6:39pm. Rev. Stone 

conducted invocation.  

Introduction of the officers and other citizens in the meeting  

Officers:  

President: Jane Ridley- Present 

Vice President: Jason Dozier- Present 

Treasurer: Geoffrey Grice- Present 

 Secretary: Thomas Cooper-Present 

Parliamentarian: Ocie Fulford- Present 

Chaplain- Queen Evelyn 

Patrick: Safety Committee Chair- Absent 

Steve Moss- Economic Development- Present 

 

Review Sign In sheet 

 

Jason Dozier moved to approve meeting, Thomas Cooper second 

 

Chaplain Queen Evelyn 

 

Public Official Report 

Major Murphy- Introduction and if there are any concerns, please email or call.  

LT. Baldini (Evening Watch Commander)-  

November and December crime stats could be found on the apd website. Biggest problem in the 

area is car theft at the Mechanicsville apartment. Spot shooter is a sensor records gun fire to 

solve crimes in the area.  

 

Ocie Fulford stated that his street has been quiet since the bootlegger house has been shut down. 

 

 Jane Ridley- 787 Windsor- Decimals for the noise complaints and regulation based on the noise 

level should be regulated. Discussion about the traffic and parked cars during any 787 Windsor. 

Who is in charge of the event? The on duty LT is in charge of area so call the police if there are 

problems with any events 

 

Voting of Liquor and Beer license 

Windsor Supermarket 

Residents problem with the market is the loitering in front of the store. The market does not have 

food and lost EBT license. Also, the market has gaming machines. 5 total businesses within the 

building including the market. 

Representative from Market stated they are working to keep it clean and prevent loitering.  
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Ocie Fulford stated there should be a concerted effort from the market and other building tenants 

to reduce the loitering.  

The attorney that represents the market and the previous owner did not work well with the 

community. The current owner is working to improve the area and building. They installed no 

loitering signs and clean the outside area. The current owner tried to buy the building from the 

landlord but they are not willing to sale. The landlord will not resurface the parking lot or pay the 

fines from the trash citations.  

President Ridley took a vote for the residents to approve or deny liquor license for the market. 

The nays have it to deny liquor license.  

3 approved 

7 opposed 

2 abstain 

 

City Officials 

Youth to be a pager- 12-17. Contact Pat Gardener 404-656-0265 

40 days in session next month.  

 

Presentations/TBA- 

President’s Report- Dr. Jane Ridley 

Summerhill is hosting a meeting about using the Fanplex building as a homeless shelter. Fanplex 

is located on Hank Aaron and was used as a meeting spaces for NPU meetings.  

3 grants- Federal Opportunity grant, promise grant 

Scooter law- must ride the scooters in the street.  

Vice President Report- Jason Dozier 

Next week NPU meeting- located at the MET.  

Treasurer’s Report   Geoffrey Grice 

1) Balance $ 10,728.28 

2) Working with a tax professional 

 

Announcements 

Alfred- Annie E Casey foundations- healing circles 

Committee Reports 

 

Old Business 

 

New business 
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Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn meeting at 7:30pm 

 

 


